

January 23, 2025

Mr. Donald L. Maston President National Rural Letter Carriers' Association 1630 Duke Street Alexandria, VA 22314-3467

Dear Don:

This letter serves to confirm our mutual agreement to modify the manner in which PS Form 3982, Postal Automation Redirection System (PARS) *Label*, a component of the Mini Mail Survey, is captured for data collection.

With recent technological advancements, beginning with the Mini Mail Survey for the April 5, 2025 Route Evaluation, PS Form 3982, *PARS Label data* was captured electronically during the prior 52-week data collection period. Therefore, a physical count of PARS labels received during the Mini Mail Surveys will no longer be necessary.

Date: 1 - 23 - 2025

Sincerely,

Richard L. Howard

**A/Director** 

Contract Administration (NRLCA)

Concurrence:

Donald L. Maston,

President

National Rural Letter Carriers' Association